
 

 

 

July, 2016 Jubilee Year of Mercy  

Dear Friends of God’s Precious Infants and Their Mothers, 

Our Holy Father Pope Francis, during this Jubilee Year of Mercy, has asked all Catholics to reflect upon and 
increase both the corporal and spiritual works of mercy in their lives. The Helpers of God’s Precious Infants are 
incorporating the spiritual works of mercy every time that they go to the modern day Calvary, their local abortion 
business. The spiritual works of mercy are: 1) Instructing the Ignorant – the Helpers sidewalk counselors offer 
information where help is available to pregnant women; 2) Counsel the Doubtful – the Helpers will talk and pray 
with vulnerable women who doubt they can cope with a pregnancy; 3) Admonish Sinners – the Helpers do this in 
a loving way so that the woman will never return to the abortion facility, even if she chooses to destroy her child; 
4) Bear Wrongs Patiently – the Helpers are constantly being harassed by passersby and escorts frequently being 
recipients of “one-half of the peace sign” but do not confront those who do this; 5) Forgive Offenses Willingly – 
the Helpers are also at times subjected to physical abuse without complaint; 6) Comfort the Afflicted – the 
Helpers will also reach out to any woman who has aborted her child to comfort and console her in her time of 
need; 7) Pray for the Living and the Dead - Helpers prayer warriors are constantly praying for both the mother and 
her child, even if the child is not saved, the Helpers are praying for that child’s soul. Many Helpers are also 
engaged with the corporal works of mercy, feeding the hungry, giving drink to the thirsty, clothing the naked, and 
sheltering the homeless when they open their hearts and wallets to help mothers who have decided for life. 

TRIP TO FATIMA 

On October 2, 2015 I flew into Lisbon airport accompanied by two Helpers from New York, Susan and Kevin 
Moore, to attend the five day World Prayer Congress for Life.  We arrived at about 8:45AM local time and were 
met by a driver who proceeded to drive us to Fatima, about an hour and a half away.  I arrived just in time to 
deliver my first talk with about 15 minutes to spare.  It was quite difficult to speak in front of large crowd of 
people, especially after having almost no sleep the night before due to a medical problem of the person who sat 
next to me on the plane.  Somehow God helped me to deliver the talk on facing the truth of the Culture of Death 
which was well received.   At the Congress was a lively group of people from over 30 nations most of whom were 
there to report on what they were doing to advance the culture of life in their own countries.  Later that day, after 
many of the attendees participated in the Way of the Cross in Aljustrel, (the site of Our Blessed Mother’s 
apparition in 1917) I was the principal celebrant in a Mass of Reparation there.  

The next day I offered Mass for English speaking pilgrims in the hotel that the conference was being held at, 
Domus Pacis Hotel.  Many of the pilgrims visited the Carmelite convent in Coimbra where Sister Lucia, one of 
the visionaries, lived most of her life.  We also were able to view the documentary “From Ocean to Ocean”, a film 
about the travels of the image of Our Lady of Czestochowa all over the world and the many intercessions made 
for life by these travels.  

On Sunday, October 4, I offered a workshop on the Helpers approach to sidewalk counseling which was well 
attended.  I received many questions after the presentation which I was happy to answer.  I was heartened to see 
many young people at this workshop.  I was again able to offer Mass for English speaking people at Domus Pacis.  

On Monday after I offered Mass at the hotel, we heard a powerful presentation by Rebecca Kiessling, who was 
conceived in rape, but whose life was spared due to the protective laws in place at that time.  She urged us not to 
support any politician, who may declare himself pro-life, but who makes an exception in cases of rape and 
incest.  We also heard from participants from 32 countries report on their activities for life.  The overwhelming 
majority are using the Helpers approach to build a culture of life in their respective country.  It was very 
encouraging to hear.  

NEWS AND NOTES FROM HELPERS AROUND THE WORLD 

Beth Campbell, from Rockville, Maryland is bringing a group to The Monastery of the Most Precious Blood for a 
retreat this summer.  Beth is a high school youth leader of the Shrine of St. Jude and a long time Helper.  Please 
pray for the Helpers of Victoria, Australia.  New laws have been passed to expand the so-called “bubble zone” to 
300 feet between sidewalk counselors and anyone who might be open to their message.  This is a severe 
impediment to the work of the Helpers, and they are in need of your prayers.  Please pray for all the Helpers from 
Australia to London, England. Thank you.  That toddling town, Chicago, is quite pleased that both the Chicago 
Cubs and the Chicago White Sox are in first place in their respective divisions.  The Helpers in Chicago are also 
in first place in the hearts of all pro-lifers thanks to the efforts of their leader, Philip Moore.  In May Philip 
arranged for Fr. Steven Lesniewski to come to Brooklyn for additional training.  While there Fr. Steven witnessed 
a woman at the abortion business located at 14 DeKalb Avenue demanding that the police arrest the abortionist 
and the staff for killing black babies.  According to the latest New York City official statistics, 7 out of every 10 
unborn black babies are destroyed by abortion in Brooklyn.  Matt and Georgene Ulrich have been faithfully 
praying and counseling at their local abortion facility in Seattle Washington for many years.  Eighteen years ago I 
spoke with them and a friend of theirs who was an attorney.  The attorney later became a priest, and led the last 
large prayer vigil held in Seattle.  God indeed works in mysterious ways.  I have been pleased to welcome several 
visitors to The Monastery of the Most Precious Blood including:   Marcela and her family from Mexico, who run 
the Helpers Apostolate from there, and Craig and Wenqi Glantz from the greater Philadelphia area who run the 
Helpers website and maintain the Helpers Facebook page.  While at the Monastery they proofread by a new book 
written by Frederick W. Marks entitled “Pro-Life Champion:  The Untold Story of Msgr. Philip J. Reilly and His 
Helpers of God’s Precious Infants” which I hope will be published soon. I will keep you updated on when this 
book will be published.  We are seeing signs of success of the Helpers Apostolate throughout the world.  The 
largest abortion facilities in Munich Germany and Sydney, Australia have been closed.   Also one of the largest 
clinics in Queens, New York which once occupied an entire fourth floor of an office building has diminished to 
the size of an apartment in an apartment building. It is clear that God of Life is using the Helpers to save many 
lives.  I have been notified that smile.amazon.com has accepted the Helpers as one of their registered charities.  
Anyone who logs into smile.amazon.com and chooses the Helpers as their charity will be able to support the 
Helpers.  All purchases made from smile.amazon.com 0.05% of the purchase price will be remitted to the Helpers 
of God’ Precious Infants.     

Schedule of Vigil Masses from June 2016 to December 2016 
Date Church Abortion Site 
Saturday, 8/27/16  Our Lady of Cenacle, Richmond Hill, Queens Jamaica Hospital 
Saturday, 9/17/16  St. Joan of Arc, Jackson Heights, Queens Women’s Care  
   Roosevelt Ave. 
Saturday, 10/15/16 St. John Vianney, Flushing, Queens Liberty Clinic 
Saturday, 11/19/16 St. Mary’s, LIC, Queens  Planned Parenthood 
Saturday, 12/17/16  St. James’ Cathedral, Brooklyn 14 DeKalb Avenue 
 

IN SUMMATION 
    I would like to take this opportunity to thank the many, many volunteer rosary makers who so generously give 
of their time, effort, and expense to make the rosaries that we hand out at the various abortion businesses around 
New York.  The rosary is the essential weapon in our armor in the fight against the Culture of Death.  I do not 
know what I would do if I did not have so many dedicated workers helping me this way in the cause of 
life.  Being able to tell an undecided young woman that someone has not only made a rosary for her, but has 
prayed for her as well, can make a big impact on her.  I would also like to ask all Helpers in all parts of the world, 
especially in this Jubilee Year of Mercy, to recite the Divine Mercy Chaplet at the 3:00PM hour on Saturdays, 
asking for the Lord’s mercy for all the unborn children who have perished from abortion; mercy for their parents; 
mercy for the abortionists and their staffs; and finally mercy for those of us in the pro-life movement who may not 
have done enough to end the scourge of abortion.   3:00PM is the Hour of Great Mercy, the hour when Our Lord 
Jesus Christ died for us on Calvary, and we pray that He will be merciful to us His weak and at times sinful 
children.  Saturdays are most often the facilities busiest days and they are usually closed by 3:00PM so that this 
prayer is particularly appropriate. The requests made by pregnant women in need continues to increase.  We very 
are grateful to all those who have sent in donations.   
  
Until we meet again at Calvary, 

“Let the Children Come to Me.”

Helpers   of God’s
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